
 THE TINLEY BEVERAGE COMPANY INC. 

NOTICE OF CHANGE OF AUDITOR 

 

TO:   LIPTON LLP 

 

AND TO: ZEIFMANS LLP 

 

AND TO: Ontario Securities Commission 

  British Columbia Securities Commission 

  Alberta Securities Commission 

  Canadian Securities Exchange 

 

DATE:  November 29, 2019 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Pursuant to Section 4.11 of National Instrument 51-102 – Continuous Disclosure Obligations (NI 

51-102), The Tinley Beverage Company Inc. (the “Corporation”) hereby gives notice of the 

following:  

 

1. On November 22, 2019, Lipton LLP (“Lipton”) notified the Corporation that it resigned 

from its appointment as auditors of the Corporation; 

 

2. Lipton has not been proposed for reappointment as auditors of the Corporation; 

 

3. The Board of Directors of the Corporation has considered and approved the resignation of 

Lipton, and the appointment of Zeifmans LLP (“Zeifmans”), as the successor auditors of 

the Corporation, subject to shareholder approval and the formal engagement of Zeifmans; 

  

4. Lipton LLP provided its audit report on the consolidation financial statements of the 

Corporation for the years ended December 31, 2017 and December 31, 2018 and t did not 

express a modified opinion; 

 

5. There are no “reportable events”, as defined in NI 51-102, in association with this change.  

 

 

THE TINLEY BEVERAGE 

COMPANY INC. 

 

        Signed “Jeff Maser”   

        Jeff Maser 

        Chief Executive Officer  

  


